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MINI NEWSLETTER 
 

1. Bike Ed Program – A reminder to all families with students in Grades 2-6 that the Bike Education Program begins next week on 

Tuesday 19th July. Permission forms are due now and Bike Check Lists need to be returned before the end of the week if possible. Both 

of these items went home with students before the holidays and were put on Tiqbiz last Thursday. 

2. Beauty & The Beast Performance – The whole school will be attending this performance at Notre Dame College this Wednesday 13th 

July. The cost for this program is $6 per students and $4 for car travellers. We are still seeking some more students to travel by car 

(contact the office ASAP in regard to this). The bus will leave at approximately 11.20am and return at approximately 3pm. Students will 

need to bring a cut lunch to be eaten early on this day - NO PIE WARMERS PLEASE. 

3. Tiqbiz – This app which we use at school to communicate with our families has been updated so all families should check that they are 

still members of specific boxes for their children. There are currently 7 boxes which are in use at our school.  

4. Movie Night – This is to be held on Thursday night beginning with tea at 6pm and the movie to begin at 6.30pm. Students can come in 

their warm PJ’s with bean bags and doonas if they wish. Teddies are invited as well. THE LAST CHANCE FOR ORDERS IS TUESDAY by 

11am. 

5. Breakfast Club – We have decided to implement this program on Monday’s and Thursday’s at present. We anticipate that the first 

breakfast morning will be held on Monday 25th July, but more specific details will be in next week’s newsletter. 

6. Sporting Schools Program – This program will begin on Monday 25th July with Golf being held on a Monday and Orienteering on 

Tuesday’s. All sessions will be held at school this term with the program beginning at 3.35pm and concluding at 4.35pm. Registrations 

forms went home today for all students. 

7. Pie Drive – These can be collected on Wednesday after school from the Multi-Purpose Room. Thanks to Shaye Burgess for 

coordinating this on behalf of the Parents Club. 

8. Win News Promotion – On Friday at noon our students will be involved in a TV promotion for the Meditation Pilot Program which we 

have been involved in. This will involve all of the 3 grades – if you would prefer for your child to not be involved contact the office please.  

9. Small Schools Advertising – Our school will be featured in advertising on the Radio and the TV over the next few months along with a 

number of other small schools in the local area. The website below has also been funded for another 12 months so I encourage all parents 

to keep an ear and an eye out for our school be promoted in a positive way. 

10. Car Park Upgraded – Over the holiday period, the school car park was revamped with some more rock laid down. This will enable 

cars to enter and exit the school with more ease over the Winter months. Special thanks to Nev Montgomery for helping with this. 

11. Somers Camp – 5 Students have expressed interest in this camp (November 29th to December 7th). These numbers have been sent 

to the District Secretary and we now wait for places allocated to our school. Families will be informed of the outcome of this ASAP. 

12. Cluster Performance (Aladdin) – All of our students had a wonderful afternoon at the Cluster Performance before the holiday 

break. A reminder to families to pay $10 for this performance ASAP (families who travelled by car only need to pay $8).  

13. Student Led Conference Day – Thanks to the many families and students who attended this day on the last week of school before 

the holiday period. A reminder that any families who were unable to attend this day are encouraged to make an appointment with class 

teachers ASAP. Contact the office to arrange a time.  

14. Enrolments for 2017 – A reminder to families new and old that we would appreciate all enrolment forms being returned by the end 

of July, so that we can start to formalise planning for the new year. Your attention with this matter would be appreciated. 

15. Random Acts of Kindness – Congratulations to both Jimmy and Zoe who organised kind gestures for 2 other students before the 

holiday break. Students performing the random task this week are Chantelle and Jake.  

16. Book Fair – Thanks to the many families who made purchases from the Book Fair before the holiday period. As a result, our school 

was able to purchase $200 work of books from this program. Your support is greatly appreciated. 

17. OSH Care – is available on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday this week.  A new enrolment form is to be completed for each child 

on an annual basis. These can be collected at the office and are available on our school website.  

18. Library – This will be held on Thursday so can any outstanding borrowed books be returned please. 

19. Parents Club Meeting – This will be held at the Movie Night on Thursday from 6.45pm onwards. 

 

David Brodie (Principal)  

Small Schools Website - http://www.localsmallschools.com.au/ 
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